
State of California – California Environmental Protection Agency                                                                            Department of Toxic Substances Control 

 

CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

 
To:  Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 
P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
8800 Cal Center Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95826 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code  

Project Title: Safety-Kleen Systems Inc., Sacramento 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2018042079 

Project Location: 6000 88th Street, Sacramento, California 95828 

County: Sacramento 

Project Applicant: Ho Kim, Senior Environmental Compliance Manager, Clean Harbors/Safety-Kleen 

Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), pursuant to authority granted 
under Division 4.5, California Code of Regulations, Title 22, Chapter 20, proposes to approve a Class 1* Permit 
Modification (Modification) for the Hazardous Waste Management Permit. The Modification will allow the permittee to 
convert Unit #6 (Return and Fill Unit) from receiving both spent parts washing solvents and aqueous-based washing 
solutions to receiving only aqueous-based washing solutions. Additionally, the Modification will allow the permitted to 
convert Unit #1 from storage of spent parts washing solvents to storage of aqueous-based washing solutions. Unit #12, 
Truck Loading Unit, will no longer be used for pumping spent parts washing solvents to tanker trucks.  No physical 
modifications nor functional operations at either unit will be required. No changes in capacity or construction from the 
waste code changes. 

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described project on 
October 15, 2020 and has made the following determinations: 

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval. 

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project. 

5. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
8800 Cal Center Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95826

Contact Person 
Vinke Menardo 

Contact Title 
Hazardous Substances Engineer 

Phone Number 
(916) 255-6668 

Approver’s Signature: 

 
 

Date: 

October 15, 2020 

Approver’s Name 
Lori Koch 

Approver’s Title 
Branch Chief 

Approver’s Phone Number 
(510) 540-3951 

TO BE COMPLETED BY OPR ONLY 

Date Received for Filing and Posting at OPR: 


